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North Stainley C of E Primary School

North Stainley. Ripon, North Yorkshire, HG4 3HT

Tel & Fax: 01765 635276
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Headteacher – Mrs Louise Wallen
www.northstainley.n-yorks.sch.uk   

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As you may be aware, the National Curriculum requires schools to deliver a Puberty and Growing up talk to pupils. In school this is something that we do bi-annually with the Year 5 and 6 children.

This year, the session will be delivered to the children by Miss. Gregory as the school’s PSHE leader. We have taken advice and training from Clare Barrowman, the Health and Wellbeing Advisor for NYCC and will be using resources recommended by her and her team. Part of the session will be delivered to the whole year group together, although there will be a time when the boys and girls are separated for discussions. 
This session will take place in school on 21st July in the morning. The topic will cover the following aspects: 
• What happens during puberty 

• How boys bodies grow and develop during puberty 

• How girls bodies grow and develop including menstruation 

• How babies are made 

The materials used are sensitively put together and the characters that are shown are animated drawings instead of real people. During the course, pupils will be able to ask questions, which will be answered factually and in an age appropriate manner. If we feel that their questions are more suited for a home environment, we will encourage the children to discuss this with you at home. Any issues raised will be addressed with due regard to moral considerations and dealt with in the context of family life. Each pupil's privacy will be respected, and no one will be asked to reveal personal information.
You may withdraw your child from “How babies are made” if you have any strong objections, and we would be grateful if you could put these in writing before 20th July. However, we believe that the presentation of sexual images in social and other media make it important that all young people have a place to discuss pressures, check facts and dispel myths. Even if a child is withdrawn, many pupils will discuss such issues with each other outside the classroom – so, rather than hear about the content second-hand, we hope all children will have the opportunity to take part in our carefully planned session.

If you require any further details, don’t hesitate to contact us. 

Kind Regards,

Miss. Gregory

PSHE Lead
PAGE  
“Your support for your child’s education is crucial to their progress.  Please tell us if there are any adjustments we need to make to help you support your child, for example: letters in large font; letters in different languages; wheelchair access; explaining things over the phone; a discussion with a school colleague of the same gender.”
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